Nancy Vander Horst 1608 Majorki Place Celina, OH 45822

November 20, 2020

To: Mr. Andy Mikesell, CMS Principal Dr. Ken Schmiesing, Superintendent Celina City Schools Board of Education

This letter is to inform you that I plan to retire from my position with Celina Schools beginning July 1, 2021. I personally wish to thank Celina City Schools for allowing me to be a part of a wonderful education system.

My 32 years with Celina Schools began at the High School as a cafeteria worker. I then transferred to East Elementary School as a cafeteria worker and "The Computer Lady." Oh, the beginning of computer technology and a Macintosh Computer Lab! Eventually, I was asked to be the "full time" Library Aide at Celina Middle School by principal, Mr. Glenn Hux.

My most memorable years will always be these last 22 years at Celina Middle School. The CMS staff is truly an AMAZING, INCREDIBLE FAMILY. I am grateful to have had the opportunity to work side by side with such caring, dedicated, professionals.

My memories are limitless, and I feel so blessed! As I approach my 65th birthday, I find that it is time to see what else God has in store for my life.

Sincerely,

Nancy Vander Horst

Namey Vander Horst